
 

BOARD OF REGENTS 
 

SUMMARY OF ITEM FOR ACTION,  
INFORMATION OR DISCUSSION 

 
TOPIC:  University of Maryland Eastern Shore: Masters of Medical Science (MMS) in 

Physician Assistant Studies 
 
COMMITTEE:   Education Policy 
 
DATE OF COMMITTEE MEETING: June 1, 2011  
 
SUMMARY: The proposed Masters of Medical Science in Physician Assistant Studies was devel-
oped in response to a mandate issued by the Accreditation Review Commission on Education for 
the Physician Assistant, Inc. (ARC-PA) that requires Physician Assistant (PA) programs to transi-
tion to a graduate degree by 2020.  Curricula for PA programs have expanded in response to in-
creasing demands and expectations of Physician Assistants in the workplace.  These individuals 
now assume roles in research, leadership and education.  Clinical opportunities have expanded to 
medical and surgical specialties, as well as primary care, including key roles in the projected 
changes due to health care reform. 

Among Maryland institutions, only Towson University offers the master’s program in Physician As-
sistant Studies.  Differing from the TU program, the proposed program will include a mentorship 
internship for all first-year students.  Through the fall, spring, and summer sessions of the 15-
month didactic year, each student will undertake a one-day per week mentorship internship in 
which s/he will shadow a local internist/family practice physician or Physician Assistant and per-
form hands-on patient care work as assigned. 

If approved, the implementation of the MMS program in 2013 will not affect the current BS PA pro-
gram through the graduating cohort in December 2013.  The PA department is currently accepting 
only juniors and seniors for fall 2011 with the expectation that this cohort will graduate with bache-
lor’s degrees in 2013. 
 
ALTERNATIVE(S): The Regents may not approve the program or may request further information. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  No additional funding is necessary.  The program will be supported through tui-
tion. 
 
CHANCELLOR’S RECOMMENDATION:  That the Committee on Education Policy recommend 
that the Board of Regents approve the proposal from the University of Maryland Eastern Shore to 
offer the Masters of Medical Science (MMS) in Physician Assistant Studies. 
 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: Approval. 

 
DATE: June 1, 2011 

 
BOARD ACTION: 

  
DATE: 

 
SUBMITTED BY:  Irwin Goldstein  (301) 445-1992 irv@usmd.edu 
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